
Lakemoor	Hills	Garden	Club	
Thursday,	March	18,	2021	

10:30	am	
Lakemoor	Legacy	Park	

Attendees:	
Kristin	Bianconi,	Suzan	Bowman,	John	Bradley,	Rosemary	Burr,	Tanya	Copeland,	
Cindy	Connors	Coughlin,	Sharon	Gerkin,	Ann	Graf,	Linda	Haynes,	Cindy	McLaughlin,	
Kim	Overman,	Kathy	Proctor,	Holli	Rogers,	Barbara	Taylor,	Fran	Thomforde	

The	Lakemoor	Hills	Garden	Club	met	at	10:30	am	following	a	very	informative	
workshop	by	the	Legacy	Park	Planting	Subcommittee.	The	Presentations	were	given	
by	John	Bradley	and	Kristin	Bianconi	and	were	followed	by	a	question	and	answer	
session.	The	LHHA	Website	has	extensive	information	about	the	plan,	plantings	and	
vision	of	the	Legacy	Park	on	the	Lakemoor	Hills	Garden	Club	Focus	Tab.	

Devotions:	
Barbara	Taylor	gave	an	inspirational	meditation.	

Treasurer’s	Report:	
Suzan	Bowman	presented	the	February	2021	Treasurer’s	Report.	The	balance	in	the	
checking	account	on	February	26	was	$17,526.74.	No	deposits	were	made.	
Following	payments	for	materials	to	make	Dogwood	Bows	($138.00)	and	to	
purchase	2	pieces	of	fencing	to	hang	the	Dogwood	Bows	($210.00),	the	balance	in	
the	checking	account	on	March	18,	is	$17,178.74.	

Brief	Business	Meeting:	
Holli	Rogers	called	the	meeting	to	order.	
Kathy	Proctor	suggested	the	Garden	Club	seek	counsel	from	a	CPA	in	the	
neighborhood	about	IRS	rules	regarding	funds	in	the	Club	account.		
She	also	announced	possible	future	programs,	such	as	a	tour	of	Harold	Duckett’s	
backyard	garden	during	National	Garden	Club	week,	which	is	the	^irst	week	of	June.	
Linda	Haynes	offered	John	Haynes	to	lead	a	program	on	mushroom	planting.	The	
program	for	Thursday,	April	15,	will	be	a	walk	and	visit	to	the	River	Bluff	Small	Wild	
Area	on	the	TVA	Norris	Dam	property	to	see	the	wild^lowers.		

Greenway	Report:	
Kathy	reported	that	the	Greenway	is	complete	over	the	Alcoa	Highway	Bridge	to	the	
CVS	on	Alcoa	Highway	but	there	is	a	“missing	link”	between	CVS	and	the	Maloney	
Road	Park	before	it	begins	again	toward	Blount	County.	A	committee	of	residents	in	
our	neighborhood	has	been	formed	to	address	this	“Missing	Link”,	seeking	to	
connect	the	two	together.		

Clean	Up	Day	in	the	neighborhood	is	Saturday,	March	27,	2021.	Tanya	Copeland	
announced	Buz	would	have	a	dump	truck	at	Maxey’s	Boat	Dock	on	that	day.	



The	meeting	was	adjourned	for	the	members	to	begin	clean	up	of	the	Legacy	Park	in	
anticipation	of	visitors	during	the	Dogwood	Trail	openings	of	the	month	of	April.	

Respectfully	submitted,	
Sharon	W.	Gerkin,	
Recording	Secretary


